






is provided to ensure that staff across the board knows how to address constituent concerns 
and issues that may arise. In turn, all staff is made aware of the customer service policy and 
trained in accordance with the policy. 

New employees receive this training so they can act as effective representatives of the 
department to the public. They also solicit feedback from customers and report findings to their 
supervisors as necessary. On-going training occurs once a year at our department-wide day­

long training where the staff is cross-trained by participating in various learning sessions and 
activities that immerse staff into situations they may experience. 

• Staff Professional Affiliations

Memberships in professional organizations in their particular field of expertise are encouraged.

Many PRC staff are members of National Association of County Park and Recreation
Officials (NACPRO), an affiliate of the National Association of Counties (NACO) and the
National Recreation and Park Association (NRPA).

Several PRC staff are members and board members of Westchester Recreation and Parks
Society (WRAPS).

Both of these organizations encourage the highest standards of professional
qualifications, training and ethics, through the promotion of ongoing professional
education programs for all recreation and parks personnel.

NACPRO and WRAPS also provide great networking opportunities for our staff and a way
to work with national and local organizations and groups, respectively, to provide services to
our constituents.

• Conferences/Seminars/Continuing Education
Funding is provided for staff to attend periodic conferences in the fields of parks and 

recreation to further their education. 
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